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March 29, 2021 
 
Dr. Grant Colfax, Director of Health  
San Francisco County 
101 Grove St., Room 308 
San Francisco, CA 
 
NOTICE OF PROGRAM YEAR 6 EXTENSION APPROVAL AND FUNDING 
ALLOCATION FOR THE WHOLE PERSON CARE (WPC) PILOT PROGRAM FOR 
SAN FRANCISCO COUNTY 
 
Dear Dr. Grant Colfax: 
 
The California Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) is pleased to announce that 
San Francisco County has been approved to receive Program Year 6 total funds in the 
amount of $35,839,948.30 to implement its local Whole Person Care (WPC) Pilot 
program.  In addition, San Francisco County is approved to carry forward any remaining 
unspent funding from Program Year 5.   
 
The attached WPC Agreement will become the agreement between DHCS and San 
Francisco County upon execution. This agreement includes the final approved 
application, conditions of participation, and eligibility for federal financial participation for 
all allowable costs.  Formal acceptance of the enclosed agreement is required with a 
signature from the individual with authority to sign and designated to enter into the 
agreement with DHCS on behalf of the WPC lead entity.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this allocation, approval or acceptance process 
please contact Nathan Nau, Chief, Managed Care Quality and Monitoring Division at 
(916) 345-7168 or by email at Nathan.Nau@dhcs.ca.gov.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Nathan Nau 
Division Chief 
Managed Care Quality and Monitoring 
 

Office of the Director  
1501 Capitol Avenue, MS 0000 

P.O. Box 997413, Sacramento, CA 95899-7413 
(916) 440-7400, (916) 440-7404 fax 
Internet Address: www.dhcs.ca.gov  

http://www.dhcs.ca.gov/

